
 GOLDEN SHORES FIRE DEPARTMENT

12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

PO BOX 66

TOPOCK, ARIZONA  86436

REGULAR SESSION MINUTES

TIME:

3:30 PM
DATE:

JANUARY 27, 2022
PLACE:
G.S.F.D. 12950 OATMAN HIGHWAY

1. CALL TO ORDER AT 3:30 PM
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

3. ROLL CALL OF BOARD MEMBERS:  Present:  Larry Addante-Chairperson, Joy Bancroft-Clerk, Clarence Christiansen. Butch Delk.  Staff: Chief Villamor, Administrative Secretary J Rose.  Absent:  Joe Buckles.
4. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  None at this time.
5. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of minutes regular session December 21, 2021.  No discussion.  Clerk Bancroft motions to approve the minutes from December 21, 2021.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
6. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Approval of December 2021 financial reports received from Mohave County and GSFD reconciled financials (Pages 1-37) generated from county reports.  No discussion.  Member Christiansen motions to approve the December 2021 financial reports.  Clerk Bancroft seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  Chief Villamor says so just giving you an update, added between last year and this year transport wise, we’re up 14 calls from what we were last year. Non transports we’re up 25. And interfacility transports we’re up 4 from last year at this at this time. So, we're basically up a little bit so that makes a difference in the monies coming in. So, from last year to this time last year was $69,904 for ambulance fees in revenue. And this year we’re at $70,725. So, we're up 1.2%. So that's all good. Total income is down 1.7%.  Some of that is just because people are slow in paying taxes just like life happens. And we catch it up in another part of the quarter and also, we had grants in there. That counts as income last year. We don't have that this year. We also had workers compensation reimbursement and we don't have that in there. It also has CPR cards, that is minor, but it all goes into that fund, and it makes us look like that we're down a little bit because it didn't show up this year because we didn't have the same stuff. I just want that clarified. Just looking at that coming across the board, we're pretty good at just about everything we're doing. Of course, we're above on contracted services such as legal. So that's that lawyer fee in there. So, we're at $10,844 already this year, so we're over 3,304.8%. So, we just got to be careful on that. Or we're going to blow the bank. The good stuff we're getting, we're going to lose it there. So, think about that. So, in capital outlay, we’re 100% we’re $18,744 to the good. And that's because we don't have a monitor payment like we were paying before. And the house payment because we paid the building off. That's all pretty good. And we're looking across on payroll. Right now, we're at 89.43%. And we're down a percent for what we were from last year at this time. So, we're down 1.2% on the total personnel cost. So that's all good, good numbers. Going across the whole budget. Everything's in line. And we're sitting at almost 7 months with 5 months from the end of the budget. So, we're just over halfway through. So, everything's right in line. So, we're not having any issues that way. And then everybody's heard about the weed money. The weed money is based off of our retirement system, how much you put into the retirement system is what they come up with a percentage and everybody gets a little different amount. We had to do some calling, finding out what was going on there but we're going to get $11,494 of the weed money. So that's a plus. Keep smoking, whoever's doing that. And so going deeper into what we're talking about, like the retirement system, everybody knows what they are basically the stock market. They're playing that money that we're putting into the into the stock market. Some years you have a good year, some years they have bad years. Things that change or change our outlook is longevity. Firefighters now are living like 27 years further than before and the year before it was 25. Now with COVID they're thinking it's going to probably shorten a little bit but if you look at the world's statistic numbers, that's not so true. But things are making us live longer, which is a good thing for everybody. So, these numbers come out and then it depends on how they hire where the raises come in. How they are calculated into that big figure. So, when I retire, they say he's going to probably live if they go by the figures again, about 87 years old. So, then they get this figure, and they bring factors in, and so they end up with unpaid liabilities. So unpaid liabilities, is just what it says. And we're responsible for that. So, the good news is that we talked to PSPRS, and a lot of people now are doing certificates of participation, which are COPs, which is basically they finance in a way where they sell shares.  Chairperson Addante says it is a bond. Chief Villamor says it's not a bond. A bond is totally a different thing. And we don't want to bring bonds into here right now. COPs are basically they get this building and everything we have here, and they say okay, let's just say it's worth $4 million and so then they sell them off for interest. So, we just pay the interest off. And that's how they're doing it. The good news is we only owe $174,000, which is we are 92% paid up. So, we're paid. But when we hire different people, so a new employee had 10 years in it. Now he got back into the system. It changes so we pick up the liability from another department because of where we picked them up from so that went down from 96% to 92%. So, you know all these figures are running around in me and Jenn’s heads trying to figure out okay, when do you pull the trigger? When do you go and try to get this COP moving? Do we try to do this or not? So, when I took my class, they went through a bunch of this stuff.   And this is not picking on any department by any means because they're all different. And so, you have different people and the more people you have the bigger bills you're going to have right. So, Flagstaff owes $131 million, Kingman $38,000,755. But they're bigger departments. They've been there longer they have more people. So, Bullhead City almost $35 million. So, they're doing this to everybody and everyone on this paper here has already done their COP, sold them, did what they needed to do. So, when the class was over with, and I go off and I talked to this guy about our situation. When do you pull this trigger on this stuff, you know $174,000 Sounds like a lot but in the big scheme of things it's chump change.  I said we owe $174,000 Wow, that can't be possible. He pulled his phone out and says you right you are at 92%. He says I would love to take your money but I'm going to tell you right now you're in good shape. Sit on it for two three years. We're going to watch and last year’s return was 27%. So, we're going to wait and we're in good shape. And so that relieves us because where are we going to come up with this money to start paying this stuff off unless we do the COP. So long story short. We got this weed money coming in. And I still believe that we should start paying on this $174,000 because it's going to change.  Member Delk ask will that figure go up.  Chief Villamor says the weed it goes up. We get two payouts a year. So that it all depends on the sales, and I imagine the sales go up. It depends on the election and all that kind of stuff. But that's a good way to pay the unfunded liability down since it's not in our budget. This money is not in our budget. We could put it in our budget, and it'll come up in the audit books and all that stuff. But this is good. That it's currently $11,000 that we could drop on this unfunded liability right away. And we will we'll try to figure out how to do this. But when I retire or someone else retires or if this issue with our wounded firefighter that figure is going to change. So, we need to get ahead of the game and right now I think we're ahead of the game. But we need to come up with some kind of plan that we put money into it every budget to get ahead of it and build a contingency fund because that number is going to change later on down the road. We don't want a bigger number. So, you know people talked about this, but no one knew really for sure. It didn't come to fruition and probably last year, year before it started coming where everybody started talking about it.  Clerk Bancroft asks is there a minimum percentage like what did you say ours is 92.  Chief Villamor says there's no minimum.  Clerk Bancroft says there’s no minimum so like some of these cities can't drop below X amount. Chief Villamor says there is no minimum.  They're going to be in trouble somewhere down the line. Okay. It's like California. They paid out so much. They got where they were over a year underfunded, and they got in trouble. So, this is this is how our retirement system going, we got to get it together. Let's get this going. And so, this money that's not in this retirement, more of these departments that are turning yellow, that they're paying their stuff up is more money that's in the pot. Just think about if they had all that money this money was all in that pot that 27% return, what that would be, it would be super funded so but that's not the case. So, in order to cover ours I think that's a good way and it's also something that we could think about in the future. Next budget coming up. So, we don't really know these figures are but they're going to come out to this just a matter of percentage. And it matters on how much we put in from the purse, they go off a percentage there. So, I think it's something that we need to think about and the money supposedly is going to come in tomorrow. Chairperson Addante says Okay. What would you like to see that we put in the in the retirement budget, can we make an earmark for that? Chief Villamor says I don't see why not. But I don't know if we need to make a line budget for it. Chairperson Addante says no, but how could we make a motion that that money would go to pay down the retirement debt for so many years? We do something like that. Chief Villamor says we just keep an eye on it once you start getting a hold of it and you go okay, well we're 100% You got a little contingency fund.  Chairperson Addante says yes, I'm saying I mean, how do we have to do something like that? Staff responds that the PSPRS Pension Funding Policy to be approved and to be posted on the website will be on next months agenda and can be discussed then.  Clerk Bancroft says I don't want to jump that fast.  Chief Villamor says it's not jumping. It's not really jumping. I mean, it's only $11,000 it's not in the budget. And besides that, we need to get a hold of it. Because it's not going to do nothing but get bigger. And so, the way to do this is address it. Clerk Bancroft says are we not going to discuss budgets anyway.  Chief Villamor says budget is coming. That's up to you guys. You guys got to vote on it. Do your own thing. Anyway, I wanted to give you that little presentation because I thought it was some great news on all parts really.  Chairperson Addante says we were asking about that weed money or if we had heard from that money months back.  Chief Villamor says we filed for it, and it is now getting back to us.

Chairperson Addante asks for a moment of silence for Wendell Ormiston who was an active member here. 
7. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE:  Fire chief report(s):  EMS/Fire calls December 2021.  Brief summary of general information/current events.  EMS calls/transports (24), interfacility transports (0), fire related/mutual aid (10), MVA (0).  So today we had a really great day. First call in the morning was right at seven o'clock right the shift change. We had a code and we saved him and right now he's sitting in Las Vegas at Sunrise and still alive. So, we brought him back two or three times. Passed him off to the hospital. They kept him alive and shipped him out. So that's some plugs to the guys on the floor. So, we've been doing really good with the auto pulse, and it has been saving some lives. That's got to be close to seven for us now. Since we've gotten it. So, we're totally happy. On grants the AFG grant closed January 17th. We went for air packs. Chris wrote it and we won't know any nothing, probably for about three months. And that grant is going to be to like $102,000 So that's, in progress. Keeping our fingers crossed on that one. WACEMS is the medical side of grants. And so, Kyle wrote a grant for that one which was $4,500 and we got it. And so, then we earmarked that grant for the new laptops. Basically, they go into the rigs, dispatch is right in the middle of changing stuff over right now. And it's not compatible with the stuff that we have and that never fails. So anyway, it was a blessing that they gave us a grant for $4,500. So, we're working on that. And I didn't know if you guys knew your ISO rating of your own district. You guys know what the ISO is?  Chairperson Addante says you told us what it was last year, but I don’t remember what it was.  Chief Villamor says so I want to do a little bit of education here because once in a while we get a question and I want you guys to know. James what are you up there?  James responds we are a 4Y at Fort Mohave. Chief Villamor says so an ISO rating is the insurance rating for your fire insurance for your house. So basically, they give they give a big chart, and it's a bunch of percentages and figures but mainly it's dispatch, fire and one more water supply. So, they take and come into town. They look at your water supply they look at hydrants. They test the hydrants. They come into the fire department, and they see what kind of apparatus we have, what kind of equipment we have on the apparatus. Did we test our hose along with other stuff they do to figure this and that. So, you get a total of 100% and then they go to dispatch because without dispatch we're just a bell in the air. And so basically, they check out dispatch they check out to see if they have redundant systems do, they have a phone system how many lines they have come in. Do they have a backup generator do how many operators they have, how many calls are they doing. How many are they actually doing for the whole valley. Are they too busy to run our stuff. So, they calculate all that. And so lately we've had a couple new residents come into Golden Shores and want to know our rating for insurance. So basically, we're a 4/4X. So, the 4 is when you live within 1,000 feet of a fire hydrant. If you're a 4X that means you live further than 1,000 feet and or you live five miles away from the fire department. So that makes a lot of difference on their insurance rating. And so they are 4 and there's probably a reason why theirs is that way is because you have some areas that just don't have fire hydrants correct so that pulls them down to so you know because they have plenty apparatus they got plenty of training they got all the same stuff we got you know, but they also consider that, how many EMS calls do you have? And as we know, the fire departments run EMS, we run EMS calls. It's just there's no doubt the numbers are there. We've become an EMS department and we're not going to change if there was a just fire department and had a private person here. The private wouldn't make it because there's not enough money here. And it would be volunteer again. So anyway, I just wanted to brief you on that because when I did the ISO in 2017, we worked at reworking it and everything. And this is a second time, I've done it. When I first came on, we were an 8/9. So, 1 is the best 10 worst. Member Delk says so, we're in the middle. Chief Villamor says we're above middle.  Five, I would say would be middle and we have Fort Mohave over there that is also a 4. So, you know, I think for what we are we're on it. So that means that they've checked all our records. And this is what that's about. I just want you to know that because there's a couple people that moved into town and ask what our rating is. And so, we go down and we measure and make sure they know. So, the last one was like this is the closest one. And I said no, there's 2 that are closer to you. So, she ended up being like 470 feet from it.  We signed her papers for her, and she'll get a discount on her fire insurance. I don't believe there's anything else. I think I'm done.
8. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Governing Board Members shall elect from its members a new Chairperson and Clerk of the Board.  Board discussion.  Clerk Bancroft motions that we keep the same chairperson for another year. It isn't long enough, kind of like being president. Except we can ditch the one we have as a president.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried. Chairperson Addante motions to keep the same clerk.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.
9. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE: Update on purchase of fire truck and ambulance discussion. Board discussion.  Chief Villamor says the ambulance is close to being completed. They got it all back together. There was an oil leak with the oil cooler. So, they ordered it. Jeremie was going to get back to me today and he didn't. So, we're hoping the parts in, and it should be anytime so we're happy about that. And I talked to Sun City during class, and I talked to him today. And we've kind of decided on the DEF system that we're basically going to take it out and just let it let it let the light be on and they've got everything else just about done. I think they’ve got one or two little valves to replace because when they did the pump test and it bled down and then they're going to put tires on it. We talked about the last part of February going down and picking it up. So that means we just have to start on paperwork with the bank and resolution from the attorney and all that.  Member Christiansen says I got some questions on the truck. Clerk Bancroft says what took the ambulance so long to get fixed.  Chief Villamor says parts and COVID. We can't get parts. Try to get parts anywhere.  Chairperson Addante asks where it is at.  Chief Villamor says it’s at ARS in Fort Mohave.  Everything's COVID. I mean, if you haven't, go try to buy a new car, try to buy a part for a car. We've had turnouts on order for going on eight months now.  Clerk Bancroft says okay, so let me throw this out there. We've waited over a year for fire truck. That didn't seem like we like lost any big issues off of that fire truck. We still did fires without that new fire truck. We have an ambulance that's been in the shop I think three times in the last two years. For a lengthy period of time. And we have one ambulance I believe you've told me that's like the worst thing in the world to ride in.  Chief Villamor says they all are because our roads are horrible.  Clerk Bancroft says if we are going to finance a fire truck that's used. Why don't we just finance a whole brand-new ambulance.  Chief Villamor says because our budget can afford $550,000.  Member Christian says on an ambulance.  Chief Villamor says an ambulance is still around $200,000.  Clerk Bancroft says yeah, we were talking about $300,000 and something for the used fire truck. We can't afford another $200,000.  Chief Villamor says we're talking $150,000 and we want an additional $10,000. It's just $160,000 total. And we just got through talking that we run ambulance more than we run fires. And I don't think it's worth the taxpayer’s money to put $500,000 into a fire truck a brand new, I would love to do it if we could afford it. That's why we're working on grants on that. But $160,000 to put a truck in here that would meet the NFPA codes, standards and is more reliable. And we could have taken delivery on it right off the bat. But we had a change of board. We had our issues with that, and we get it.  And when that happened, they put the truck on the back burner, they're not going forward until we gave them okay again. So, it had to be put it back in line just like everything else. And then COVID happened. Have you have tried to go buy something. You should go try to buy something that you need. Clerk Bancroft says oh I know, and I am sick of COVID. Chief Villamor says well then that's what it is. Clerk Bancroft says I'm moving on from that whole excuse. But personally, just personally. We've been talking about before we even were on this board. You wanted an ambulance. The EMS calls you just said we run EMS we're an EMS department. Why the hell are we buying an ambulance? Chief Villamor says we need both right now. The fires have been put out.  We've put out every fire we know how to and we do that right. And we've done every ambulance call.  Chairperson Addante says no you had you had to call back up that one day. Chief Villamor says we don't have two more people to sit here and wait for the next EMS call. And when they come back-to-back, they come back-to-back. And you got to think about that. Clerk Bancroft says the taxpayers wouldn't be interested in knowing that an ambulance is most of our calls that when they get in an ambulance, they have to ride like they’re in a freaking semi-truck. I'm sorry. I just like maybe the taxpayers would rather have an ambulance.  Chairperson Addante says well, the last two fires that I've seen now you did a great job with the equipment that we do have and there's no doubt about that. So, I'm saying is if these older ambulances are going to start nickel and diming us because we put so many miles on, we do put a lot of miles on them much more than a fire truck. And the older the stuff gets the more they nickel and dime you on maintenance. So maybe we should look at getting a new ambulance. Chief Villamor says well, I think we do we need both and while we are on the subject. I'm trying to bring that in to. But $160,000 for a fire truck that would meet our standards here. And we don't have to go try to bust our budget for a brand-new truck and we will go bottom line like $300,000 or better but it's going to be tough. And so, and then I talked to all those ambulance dealers. Chassis are a year out. They can't even get them. They're so far behind. So, his suggestion to me was put your name on a chassis. If you're going to get it or if you don't get it. He says when it comes in and you can deny it. You'll just make somebody else happy. Because they just get moved up on the list. So that's what I was going to do today to see if we could put our name on a chassis if I got permission from you guys on that and we're still moving forward on the fire truck unless you told me different but totally unfair for them as they've been working their ass off trying to get that thing going. Member Delk says but you're not committed if you get on the list for ambulance chassis. Chief Villamor says yes, we're not committed. And if something comes up in the meantime, we could find one that's a better ambulance.  Clerk Bancroft says but if they wanted to sell that firetruck they would have to go through this anyway.  Chief Villamor says no, no they didn’t have to. That was my deal. That was totally me. They said I’ll sell you this truck. Yeah, I don't think I'm going to do it. Because I see too much little stuff that I have to fix. And I don't want to be that mechanic at my shop. Do you guys have someone that does this stuff? So, I don't want to do it. He said, well, I'll tell you what. He knocked money off to the original price when I first talked to him. He says I'll do the work and sell to you for $150,000. Anyway, I'd take it for $150,000 and I said I got to go back to the board and ask for more money because I'm going to put $20,000 into this truck to get it going again to everything that it's up to snuff and not just half assed, and he says, I tell you what, I'll put it in my shop. And I'll get it done. I'll put the $20,000 And they're doing it with certified Fire Department mechanics. So that takes a bunch off us. I think that's the way to go. And so that's why we did it the way we did it. Clerk Bancroft says didn’t Fort Mohave just get a new ambulance. Chief Villamor says no.  Chairperson Addante says I am trying to remember isn’t there an open cab on this fire truck.  Chief Villamor says no you are not allowed to have an open cab fire truck. You can't have one that doesn't meet NFPA standards.  Chairperson Addante says someone mentioned to me that our old one was.  Chief Villamor says our parade vehicle.  Member Christiansen says I got some numbers here, Chad. From May to November according to your numbers. We had EMS calls at 231 total. Inter facility transports at three and fire related mutual aid calls which, it's hard to say because you don't break the numbers apart for mutual transport or whatever and fires. Anyway, so I went ahead and gave you like five fires or four fires a month. And out of that seven months I come up with 28 fires for the community next to 231 EMS calls. So, it seems to me as though if we're going to spend the money on anything we need to spend the money on an ambulance. We're getting more use out of the ambulance.  Chief Villamor says we can't get an ambulance anyway for a year. I agree. I think we need both. And then in the meantime, we could have a fire truck here. And when our name comes up on the list for a chassis, then we go.  Member Christiansen says will we be able to afford both.  Chief Villamor says yes. The ambulance pays for itself. The one that's in the shop right now. And it's been a good rig. The guys that originally worked on some of the problems arose because of the previous work before. He said it's a son of a bitch to work on. He says once we get a fix, we really don't want to see it back. He says so we're going to try to fix it perfect. And then we hope you just keep it.  And so as far as I'm concerned, we'll just we'll run it run the wheels off it.  Member Delk asks can we sell it.  Chief Villamor says yeah, but we have to wait a year. So, what do we do? So, we just run it for as long as we can. The one that we have runs fine. You know, the patients don't complain about the ride. I just think it's terrible.  Member Christiansen says how far out do you have to write a grant in order to get monies for an ambulance.  Chief Villamor says okay, I'll jump back into the grant. So, I contacted two professional grant writers. He said nationwide, it's a 3% on an ambulance or less. They don't give ambulance out on grants because they don't care about them, they give fire trucks and that percentage on fire trucks is so low. That it's just pitiful. And he goes no, I really don't even want to mess with it. He says that the success rate on it is so low. And I talked to him. There were two different ones that I spoke to and didn't tell them anything about it. And then I said, well, what about this air pack grant? So, he goes okay, well, that's something that we could work, and it has a better percentage because the numbers are lower. So, they could do a lot more grants with $102,000 than they can a truck that's $700,000 I think when the last grant we put in was $750,000 crazy. Okay, so, but if they're going to give it to us you go for what you can and these guys are going for big trucks, you know with everything. He was going to charge us over $8,000 with no guarantee. And he said I'll give you a discount next year. If we have to put the same grant in.  Member Christiansen says is that $8,000 to put the grant in.  Chief Villamor says yes.  Clerk Bancroft says is that through the firefighter at Mohave Valley.  Chief Villamor says this is from a grant writer with AFDA. So, I asked Chris and he says, that's something doable. We'll do it. We got it out. We've had good luck with our grants before that come out of the house it's just a lot of money that we don't budget for. And then what do we do with that? Where do we stop that? That debt? Member Christiansen says so how much or how much are they asking for that new one? I thought it was 25 or something.  Chief Villamor responds do you mean the used one? Okay, when you said new, I was like alright, like okay, they're asking $150,000 and I asked for $10,000 extra because I want to put brand new LDH on it. And we got to get our name on it and that kind of stuff. And there's going to be some cosmetic stuff that we have to fix, you know, because getting in and out of the door for 12 years. They wear out the paint on the doors and the tinting on the windows. Were already talking that needs to be taken off anyway. I think it's a safety thing but that's regardless, and we got to mount everything on there and get everything to fit everything. We got to get training on that truck to make sure everyone knows it. So that's what the extra $10,000 is for.  Chairperson Addante says now we're going to make a motion to purchase that truck guys.  Chief Villamor says you already made a motion to do that. Chairperson Addante says we made a motion to buy a truck, but not that particular truck.  Chief Villamor says yes you did motion on that truck. So, what I need is an okay from you guys, so I can move forward on the loan papers. And the lawyer has to look at it and draw up his papers with the resolution. And so, all that stuff needs to be in place. And I want to have in place so, when it's ready we'll go get it.  Chairperson Addante says you want us to make a motion to put our name on a new an ambulance chassis.  Clerk Bancroft motions to move forward with the loan documents as well as getting on the list for a new ambulance chassis.  Member Christiansen seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  Chief Villamor says we've never broke down knock on wood with a patient, we've tried to make it out of town a couple of times and the wash had been flowing before it was like thank God it was not an emergency because we couldn't fly. And we gave them a choice. You could sit in the ambulance with us all night or we could take you back home and they chose to take go back home and set it out. And then when everything calmed up, so we've had really good luck with all our rigs. We do a good job maintaining them and things happen. It's mechanical. Its manmade.  Member Christiansen says so you're saying you got to get rid of a couple of them if you get this other one. Chief Villamor says we definitely have to get rid of the E one and that's another little item.  You guys need to let me know as we have to do it on an auction since it's a fire department stuff. So, I would think eBay.  Chairperson Addante says Craigslist. Chief Villamor says Craigslist is not an auction, but we could put it in the paper and we'll get what we can out of it. One time I was offered five grand for it, but it was like well, I have to really honestly have to put it on a bid and it has to be silent bid kind of thing. And I would say on the red truck I would keep it in for a little while until we figure out how the other ones working and everything. It's nice to have a backup even though she's old.
10. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Discussion with Renee Villamor from Golden Shores Auxiliary on Marquee and memo of Understanding document.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says we got this back Renee, and you want to speak on it or you're okay with it. Ms. Villamor says she is okay with it.  Chairperson Addante says this is a public document. We only have two copies of it right now. Joy do you want to read it.  Clerk Bancroft reads aloud the Memorandum of Understanding between the Golden Shores Fire Department Auxiliary and The Golden Shores Fire District.  Ms. Villamor says I took her copy and just took away her little note that she put up in the header. You know how it was highlighted. I don't know when you copied it and still had it on there. And then we'll sign it and then I'll give you guys one for your files.  Chairperson Addante asks if there are any questions if not then a motion.  Member Christiansen motions to accept the Memorandum of Understanding between the Golden Shores Fire Department Auxiliary and the Golden Shores Fire District.  Member Delk seconds the motion.  Motion unanimously carried.  
11. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Update of bylaws resubmitted to District attorney.  Board discussion.  Chairperson Addante says I guess they never got the resubmitted version. Clerk Bancroft says Are they still working on that?  Staff says that there was an email that was received yesterday that was addressed to Chairperson Addante and the carbon copy had been sent to us.  Chairperson Addante says we will table it until next month so everyone can look at it.
12. BOARD DISCUSSION/COMMENTS/POSSIBLE ACTION RE:  Follow-up on expectations of the Chief document distributed to Chief Villamor.  Chairperson Addante opens for discussion.  Chief Villamor says I have read it and I’ll do my darndest to abide by it. Chairperson Addante asks if a motion needs to be made on that.  Clerk Bancroft says things needed to be the coordinated by everybody and then given to you and I felt like it needed to come up in a meeting, so everybody got to see.  No action.
13. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:  A person of the public says that his questions was answered.  Chief Villamor asks what the question was.  The person says I was curious about the ambulance. As far as I have a wife that is compromised, and you have a lot of calls and so forth. It's always in the back of my mind. What happens when the ambulance is gone? Do I put her in the back of my pickup truck?  Chief Villamor says we really try not to do that. But that we could do an all call, so we do an all call. We are lucky enough to have some reserves in the area and off duty people. I'm in town and most time and then we even have RN in town. So, if we're in town we will respond. And in the meantime, it's an automatic from dispatch and dispatch knows the status of our ambulance. And so, then they just automatically tone us out. It's about 15 minutes they run code to get back here. In the meantime, we try to get someone to you just to make sure that we have you covered.  Mr. G Villamor says you mentioned there was a fire when you guys said to Fort Mohave showed up and was curious what you thought about it.  Chairperson Addante says no, I thought is good. I mean, because mutual aid is a benefit to everybody.  Mr. G Villamor says over the years there has been other comments to me asking why they showed up. I didn't know if you guys were defending the fire department in the sense of this is why they showed up.  Chairperson Addante says recently someone else said they got transported in a Fort Mohave ambulance couple weeks ago because ours is out of town and it's all mutual aid.  Mr. G Villamor says I didn't know if you explained that to the public when they asked you.  Chairperson Addante says that's why they all go we go the other way too.  Ms. R Villamor reminds everyone that March 12th is the BBQ.  
14. FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS:  Fire truck/loan documents.  Bylaws.  PSPRS Pension Funding Policy.
15. ADJOURNMENT:  No further business.  Motion for adjournment of regular session meeting at 4:29 PM made by Clerk Bancroft.  Member Delk second’s motion.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Larry Addante, Board Chairperson


Joy Bancroft, Clerk of the Board
NEXT REGULAR SESSION MEETING TO BE HELD ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2022, AT 3:30 PM.

AGENDA NOTICE POSTED 24 HOURS PRIOR TO MEETING IN THE THREE DESIGNATED LOCATIONS.
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